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CHRISTOPHER B. BURKE ENGINEERING, LTD. 
9575 W Higgins Road, Suite 600 Rosemont, Illinois 60018-4920 Tel (847) 823-0500 Fax (847) 823-0520  

 
October 12, 2021 
 
Village of Orland Park 
15655 Ravinia Avenue 
Orland Park, IL 60462 
 
Attention: Kevin Lehmann – Engineer, Public Improvement Tech. II  
 
Subject: Letter of Recommendation for Award 

Fernway Subdivision Roadway and Ditch Grading Improvements 2021 
  (CBBEL Project No. 130349.00005) 
 
Dear Kevin: 
 
On Tuesday, October 12, 2021 at 11:00 a.m., bids were received for the construction of 
the 2021 Fernway Subdivision Road and Ditch Improvements.  The project includes street 
reconstruction, ditch re-grading, driveway pavement removal and replacement, storm 
sewer culvert removal and replacement, paved concrete shoulder, multi-use path 
improvements and landscape restoration at various locations within the Village.  There 
were 4 (four) bids received for this project.  The adjusted Engineer’s estimate was 
$1,193,513.00.  Austin Tyler Construction, Inc. was the low bidder with a bid of 
$1,038,822.76.  The other 3 (three) bids ranged from $1,045,629.65 to $1,410,250.75.  
The unit prices provided in the Bid Tabulation compiled by the Village of Orland Park have 
been reviewed.  
 
CBBEL and Orland Park have prior experience working with Austin Tyler Construction, 
Inc. on several projects in the Village and surrounding communities.  They are a 
competent contractor and CBBEL has evaluated their bid prices and deems them in line 
with expected unit prices. 
 
We recommend awarding the Fernway Subdivision Roadway and Ditch Grading 
Improvements 2021 project to Austin Tyler Construction, Inc in the amount of their 
Bid of $1,038,822.76.  If you have any further questions or need any additional, please 
do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Travis M. Parry, PE CFM CPMSM CPSWQ 
Water Resources Project Manager 


